
 

MINUTES of MEETING of CAMPBELTOWN COMMON GOOD FUND held by MICROSOFT TEAMS  
on WEDNESDAY, 1 DECEMBER 2021  

 

 



 
(Reference: Report by David MacGregor, Simmers and Co, submitted) 

 
E1 5. COMMON GOOD FUND APPLICATIONS  

 

 (a) Keeping it Local CIC  

  Members gave consideration to an application from Keeping it Local CIC for funding 

to assist with the employment of a Town Centre Maintenance Officer.  
 

Decision 

 
The Campbeltown Common Good Fund agreed to award Keeping it Local CIC 

£6,000.00.  
 

Councillor Kelly joined the meeting during discussion of the foregoing item. As Councillor 
Kelly was in attendance, the remainder of the meeting continued on the basis that it was 
quorate and was therefore no longer subject to the delegation outlined at item 1 of the 

minute.  
 

 (b) Campbeltown Community Council  

  Members gave consideration to an application from Campbeltown Community 

Council for funding to assist with the purchase of materials to be utilised by a Town 
Centre Maintenance Officer.  
 
Decision 

 

The Campbeltown Common Good Fund agreed to award Campbeltown Community 
Council up to £2,000.00, subject to the provision of quotations which detailed the 

costs of the materials required.  
 

 (c) Campbeltown Community Council  

  Members gave consideration to an application from Campbeltown Community 
Council for funding to purchase a bench for the area outside of Campbeltown Town 

Hall.  
 

Decision 

 
The Campbeltown Common Good Fund agreed to award Campbeltown Community 

Council £1,214.00, subject to:  
 

1. the appropriate planning permissions being sought and agreed, if required, by 
Campbeltown Community Council;  

2. appropriate consultation being carried out with South Kintyre Development 

Trust and Roads and Infrastructure Services to confirm that they are happy 
for the bench to be situated in this location; and 

3. any future maintenance work for the bench being the responsibility of 
Campbeltown Community Council.   

 

 (d) Campbeltown Former Pupils FC  



  Members gave consideration to an application from Campbeltown Former Pupils FC 
for funding to assist with the replacement of a spectator barrier with security fencing.  
 
Decision 

 



representation. The Committee Manager confirmed that the two Common Good Funds 

operated under different regulations, and Members agreed that they were satisfied with 
the current set-up of the Campbeltown Common Good Fund.   
 

 8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 

It was noted that the next meeting of the Campbeltown Common Good Fund would take 

place on Wednesday, 2nd March 2022.   
 


